

## **Solid Waste Division**

Department of Natural Resources and Parks King Street Center 201 South Jackson Street, Suite 701 Seattle, WA 98104-3855

**206-296-6542** Fax 206-296-0197 TTY Relay: 711

December 17, 2009

Dave Danner, Secretary and Executive Director Attention: Gene Eckhardt, Assistant Director Washington State Utilities and Transportation Commission PO Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250

RE: <u>Docket 091801</u>

Dear Mr. Danner:

As requested by Commission staff, I am providing clarification about the applicability of documents previously submitted to Docket 091801.

On December 11, 2009, I submitted by e-mail to the Record Center a letter from Kevin Kiernan, King County Solid Waste Division Director. The file was entitled "Final 2010 SeaTac Certification Letter.pdf." Mr. Kiernan also signed a document entitled "Allied Waste Services (SeaTac Disposal) Commodity Revenue Sharing Plan for King County: January 1, 2010 – December 31, 2010." This document was submitted to the Records Center to add to this docket by Alex Brenner, Republic Services, Inc. Both documents refer to the tariff entitled "Rabanco LTD dba Allied Waste Services of Kent, Rabanco Companies & SeaTac Disposal."

Thank you for the opportunity to remove any confusion related to these submittals. If you have additional questions, you can reach me at 206-296-4402, or by email at Bill.Reed@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,

Bill Reed

Senior Program Analyst